
 

 

 

 

PSA maintains its majority status at CBRTA and the 

recognition agreement remains effective 
 

As members are aware that on 1 April 2023, employees from the Road Transport Inspectorate (RTI) were 

transferred to CBRTA which increased the workforce and ultimately affected the majority status of PSA at 

CBTA. On 2 May 2023, CBRTA issued a notice to the PSA that its membership went down to 39,5% as a 

result of the transfer and gave PSA 30 days to remedy the situation in line with the recognition 

agreement.  

 

On 16 May 2023, the PSA held a branch meeting and a recruitment drive to inform members of the 

situation it was faced with and requested members to assist in recruiting more members to attain the 

majority status. On 29 May 2023, the PSA wrote to the CBRTA that it has remedied the situation by 

submitting 49 new membership forms. 

 

The PSA is delighted to inform members that CBRTA has confirmed that the PSA managed to remedy 

the situation with a membership of 58.1% and that the recognition agreement will continue to be effective 

without any alterations. The PSA sends its gratitude to all shop stewards and members who assisted in 

remedying the situation. This paves the way for the PSA to continue to protect the rights and enhance the 

interests of members by engaging CBRTA in the bargaining forum on outstanding matters i.e., the 

Patterson grading system, hybrid working model, bursaries, danger allowance, etc.  

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za, or contact PSA Provincial Offices 
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